VEUILLEZ CIRCULEI

PLEASE CIRCULATE

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING MONDAY MARCH 16, 1992 7:30 p.m.

246 QUEEN STREET, ROOM 202

ASSEMBLÉE MENSUELLE LUNDI le 16 MARS 1992 7:30 p.m.

246 rue QUEEN, CHAMBRE 202

- 1. CALL TO ORDER
- 2. ROLL CALL
- 3. ADOPTION OF AGENDA
- 4. MINUTES OF JANUARY 20/92 REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING
- 5. BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES
- 6. CORRESPONDENCE
- 7. REPORTS
 Executive
 Committees
- 8. NEW BUSINESS

- 1. BIENVENUE
- 2. PRÉSENCE
- 3. ADOPTION DE L'ORDRE DU JOUR
- 4. COMPTE-RENDU DU 20 JANVIER
 ASSEMBLÉE MENSUELLE
- 5. DÉBAT DU COMPTE-RENDU
- 6. CORRESPONDANCE
- 7. RAPPORTS:
 Exécutif
 Comités
- 8. AFFAIRES NOUVELLES

9. ADJOURNMENT

9. CLÔTURE

NO QUORUM

TABLED - april 27/92 - 130 -

Section Locale 70125

Affaires exterieures

P.O. BOX 1339, STATION "B", OTTAWA, ONTARIO KIP 5R4

March 17, 1992

MEMORANDUM

TO:

EXECUTIVE

COMMITTEE MEMBERS

SUBJECT: REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING - MARCH 16, 1992

Since there was no quorum for the Regular Monthly Meeting scheduled for March 16, 1992, Minutes of the January 20th meeting was tabled. Correspondence received from January 20 until March 13 along with the financial statement for January 1992 were also tabled.

I am enclosing a copy of LOCAL 70125 BY-LAWS. I refer your attention to ByLaw 6 Section 9 and ByLaw 8, Section 6(a).

The next Monthly Meeting of Local 70125 will be held on APRIL 27, 1992 at 7:30 p.m. The third Monday of April is a national holiday (ByLaw 8, Section 1).

On March 16/92, an "information meeting was held. Our guest, Heather Brooker from Local Z-0252 (Washington) presented a briefing concerning the Equal Opportunities Conference to be held in Sydney, Nova Scotia October 17-18, 1992. Other topics discussed informally.

Eunice Dubé President

MEMORANDUM TO FILE

SUBJECT: MARCH 16, 1992 REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

For the Regular Monthly Meeting scheduled on March 16, 1992 since there was no quorum an informal meeting was held. The tape of the meeting was removed from the Local Office by the President that night and returned to me the following week.

Eunice Dubé confirmed to me on April 1 that she had erased the tape.

Leonne Kemball Office Manager

REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT submitted by E. B. Dubé

Since our last meeting, which was our Annual General Meeting, I am pleased to report that I have been re-elected as your President for another term. I would like to welcome all new Members of the Executive for the year 1992 and assure them that it will be a pleasure working with them.

We have a complex and challenging year ahead of us and there will be many obstacles facing us. However, if we work together and keep one another informed, we should be able to meet the challenges head on and diminish the obstacles. Congratulations to each and every one of you, I am pleased to serve as part of this team.

Brother Doherty and I attended another meeting at the Public Service Commission with the Executive Secretary of the National Component, Mr. L. Fucile to discuss once again the Exclusion Order and, at the same time, we registered our displeasure with the notice of competition which required a university degree for an AS position, and we mentioned that they could expect numerous grievances from Members. PS 2000 was supposed to enhance career advancement not make it more dificult!!

So begins another term of office - let's work together to make that difference. I will do my best to represent all of you during the coming year and would like to assure you that I shall have your best interests at heart.

Letters have been forwarded to Management and other Unions and Associations with a list of our new Executive and Committees. A copy of the Trustees' Report on the Solidarity Fund has been forwarded to the Executive Director of PAFSO, as promised, for purposes of accountability.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT, I SHALL BE WORKING FOR YOU !!!

March 16, 1992

&B Duke